
   SOROPTIGRAM 
 

 

 

 
        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Soroptimist International of Harrisburg, PA Inc 
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           Making a difference for Women since 1921 

The vision of SI is: 

To be a Global Voice for women through 

awareness, advocacy and action. 
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What happened to the summer months?  It seems like 
yesterday was June 30 and now tomorrow its August 30.  Time 
seems to spin away from us so quickly. 
 
And yet, I know we have had a busy summer and have plans for 
an even busier fall and winter to come.  September means back 
to regular meetings and detailed planning in order for 
successful projects in the coming months. 
 
Let’s not forget our Dream It Be It project with Harrisburg East 
on September 24 at Camp Curtin school.  Sue Wolfe has the 
signup sheet for places where help is needed. 
 
Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends coupons are available from 
Renee Jones and the date has been set as October 18. 
 
Live Your Dream Award applications are due in mid-
November.  Do you know a woman who could benefit from one 
of these awards?  Let Billie Hawk know 
 
And I’d like to continue our efforts from last year to have small 
projects for many of our dinner meetings.  Come to the 
September meeting with your suggestions for projects which we 
can complete during our meetings. 
    Looking forward to a great year! 

Alice 

 

DATE:  Sept. 27, 2016 

TIME:  6:30 P.M. 

PLACE:  Best Western 

Premier Hotel,             

Harrisburg, PA 

Members who plan to attend the 

dinner meeting MUST notify  

Carol Ann Colyer (540-1278 or 

ccacolyer@aol.com by 6 PM  

the Wednesday before meeting 

 

MESSAGE FROM PRESIDENT ALICE 

Soroptimist International of Harrisburg PA - P O Box 61971 Harrisburg PA  17106 

 

 

August-September  
2016 Issue 

      September Invocation 

Renee Jones 

 

 

 

 
 

 SEPTEMBER 

PROGRAM: 

Organizational 

meeting/Committee 

work 

mailto:ccacolyer@aol.com
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DISTRICT 4 FALL 
CONFERENCE 
 
The District 4 Fall Conference is 
being coordinated by SI West Shore 
on October 22, 2016.  More 
information to follow but please put 
it on your calendars.   

GIANT, KARNS & WEIS CARDS 

Treat a senior citizen, 
a family member and 
or give a gift to a 
family or individual in 
need of assistance.  

Grocery cards can be purchased in the 
amount of $10, $20, $25, $50 and $100.    

Karns or Weis Gift Cards contact Gretta 
Morrow at grettam@netzero.net.  

Giant Gift Cards contact Jacalyn Speaks at 
jcspeaks@patreasury.gov or  
jcspeaks@aol.com to submit your orders. 

 

CALENDAR OF 
UPCOMING 

EVENTS:      
 

 

 

 

September 6 SI Board Meeting 
September 24 Dream It, Be It Project 

Day with Harrisburg 
East 

September 27  SI Dinner Meeting 
October 11  SI Harrisburg Board 

Meeting 
October 22 District IV Meeting at 

SI West Shore 
October 25 SI Dinner Meeting 
November  21 Interservice Club 

Luncheon 
 
 

 

 
 

August  
1 – Alice Lubrecht 
8 – Susan Wolfe 

 
September 

14 – Patricia Krow 
15 – Meada McAlister 

 
 

 
 
BOSCOV’S 

FRIENDS HELPING 
FRIENDS   

 
On Tuesday, October 18, 2016 Boscov's 
Department Store will host the 20th 
Anniversary of the popular fun filled 
shopping day.  This special day is a 
fundraiser to benefit local non-profit 
organizations.    
 
Everyone who purchases a $5.00 Friends 
Helping Friends pass receives a 25% 
discount on purchases made only on  
October 18th.  The sale of the shopping 
passes benefits our Club and supports the 
important work we do to serve women and 
girls. 
 
Plan now and take advantage of this 
opportunity to shop for holiday gifts, special 
occasion items or just satisfy a whim!  
Encourage your friends and family 
members to purchase passes which will 
support our Club.  Each $5.00 pass is 
100% profit for our Soroptimist Club. 
 
Let's get started!  Each Club member will 
receive 5 tickets.  Can you sell more??   
Unsold tickets must be returned to the 
store.  Please return them to Renee.  Thank 
you. 

 

mailto:grettam@netzero.net
mailto:jcspeaks@patreasury.gov
mailto:jcspeaks@aol.com
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DISHCLOTHS FOR SALE 
 
Handmade 
crocheted 
dishcloths will be 
for sale at our 
September 

meeting.  All funds will be donated to our 
club. 
 
Prices: 

 1 dishcloth  $4.00 
2 dishcloths $7.00 

 
 
 
 
 
 

IF YOU CAN DREAM IT, YOU 
CAN BE IT! 
 
The Soroptimist's Dream It, Be It: Career 
Support for Girls program aims to help girls 
grow up to be strong, successful, happy 
adults. 
 
Members from the Harrisburg and 
Harrisburg East Clubs joined together for a 
potluck picnic on Tuesday, August 16th.   
This special social gathering also gave us a 
chance to work filling the registration bags 
for the Dream It Be It Program with the 
items donated and collected.  
 
On Saturday, September 24th the 
Harrisburg and Harrisburg East 
Soroptimist Clubs plan to hold an event 
from 9am to 3pm at Camp Curtin School in 
Harrisburg.  Girls will learn about career 
opportunities, setting and achieving goals, 
overcoming obstacles to success, and 
moving forward after setbacks. 
 
Our goal is to register 100 girls for this 
event.  Each girl will receive a registration 
bag.  Our hope is to fill the bags with  
 

 
donated items from local businesses or to 
receive monetary donations to help us 
purchase items for the bags. 
 

SUMMER SOCIAL AT BILLIE’S 
 
There were 19 of us at Billie’s for the 
summer social.  We had a wonderful 
time with lots of conversation and 
good food.  Thanks Bill and Billie for 
allowing us to come to your home. 
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NORTH ATLANTIC REGION 
 
All aboard the MemberSHIP -- Great 
news! NAR is pleased to announce the 
formation of two new clubs, both in District 
3. Both recently held their charter 
ceremonies, and are already working to 
improve the lives of women and girls in 
their areas.  Please welcome SI Rittenhouse 
and SI Lancaster to the North Atlantic 
Region. 

 
NAR Leadership Meeting was held on 
August 12 and 13.  President Alice attended 
and was able to connect with District IV 
Director Diane as well as others working on 
various NAR priorities.  Some of the topics 
covered will be discussed at our September 
meeting. 

 
Ethel F Lord Fellowships  Deadline for 
this year’s applications is due by January 17.  
PDF and Word copies can be found on the 
NAR webpage.  Links are also on our 
webpage. 

 
NAR Peace Garden in Memory of 
Victims of Domestic Violence 
Have you “liked” the NAR Peace Garden 
page on Facebook?  If not, go do it!  It’s the 
best way to stay informed of what’s going 
on there, and to see the latest pictures from 
the garden.  Here is the name of the 
Facebook page for the NAR peace garden: 
“NAR Soroptimist Peace Garden in Memory 
of Victims of Domestic Violence” 

 
SIA CONVENTION 2016 
Topics covered at the SIA convention in 
Orlando included greeting the Federation 
winners of the Live Your Dream Awards.  
Their stories are each awesome and give our 
efforts through Soroptimism new meaning 
to efforts to support women and girls.  If 
you have time, check out their information 
in the upcoming newsletter from SIA. 
 

 
One of the most moving segments was given 
as a daily inspiration from 2016-2017 
President RoseMary Reid.  Lessons from 

Geese 
reminds 
us about 
working 
together 
as a 
team.  
The full 
slide 
show 
can be 
found at 

https://www.slideshare.net/secret/Gqcuoi4
qSx8PEf  
 
In five years, Soroptimist turns 100.  SIA’s 
BIG Goal for celebrating our 100th birthday 
is to make plans for the transformative 
work with women and girls to continue for 
another 100 years.  We should hear more 
about this in the coming year. 
 
During the meeting breaks and morning 
times, volunteers were actively making 
Days for Girls kits just as we did last year.  
SI Harrisburg was provided with a lapel pin 
for our donations at convention as well as 
our efforts in the spring.  Here’s hoping we 
can continue with this worthwhile project. 
 
President Alice also reconnected with Betty 
Ann O’Brien who is now a member of SI 
Raleigh and serves on her region board. 
 

 
 

https://www.slideshare.net/secret/Gqcuoi4qSx8PEf
https://www.slideshare.net/secret/Gqcuoi4qSx8PEf
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Our Friendship Link -- SI of 
CANNOCK and DISTRICT 
 
Cannock Soroptimists were delighted to 
welcome Jan Burns as their July speaker. 
She gave the club fascinating insights into 
her long and varied career culminating in 
her ground breaking work at Drake Hall 
prison.  Drake Hall is a prison near 
Eccleshall where 345 women are held. The 
prison holds both adult women and young 
offenders.  Jan designed and initiated a 
pilot scheme designed to give the women 
involved confidence and to help them to 
move on to possibly gain employment in 
social care when they finish their sentence. 
She explained that many women in the 
prison had problems with low self-esteem, a 
number had little formal education while 
others had mental health issues, often 
stemming from their troubled backgrounds. 
The women chosen to take part in the pilot 
all completed the course and all of them 
gained a formal qualification at the end. 
They also became ‘Dignity Champions’ and 
received a badge and certificate. The course 
equipped them to work in the prison in a 
variety of roles. Completing the course 
meant that they were able to help and 
support other prisoners within the prison, 
for instance they helped if they thought that 
someone was being discriminated against 
or treated unfairly; they carried food to 
those who needed help; assisted in cell 
cleaning; accompanied other prisoners on 
medical appointments and, equally 
importantly, acted as a listening ear for 
those who needed support 
 
Cannock Soroptimists thanked all of those 
people who were so very generous with 
their donations of pre-loved bras, toiletries 

and teddy bears at St Luke’s Church Fayre. 
Soroptimists work in many ways to give 
service, raise funds and raise awareness 
about issues to enable, educate and 
empower women who find themselves in 
difficult situations. An on-going project for  

 
the club is to support Pathway, providing 
help and refuge to women victims of 
domestic violence. At their stall at the 
Church Fayre Soroptimists welcomed 
donations of toiletries, and other items 
essential to women, to be given to them at a 
time when they have nothing. President  
Carole Holdcroft was thrilled to be able to 
take a car boot full of goods to Pathway!  
 
These will be put to immediate use within 
the refugee community. 
 
Soroptimists also continue to do work 
within the issue of trafficking and are 
collecting bras which will be sent, through 
the Purple Teardrop campaign, to Uganda, 
Mozambique and El Salvador to enable 
women rescued from trafficking to set up 
businesses in order to be self sufficient and 
to keep them out of trafficking and the sex 
trade. Members of the club were 
overwhelmed with the response to their 
request for bras, many women who read 
about it set up their own collections at work 
and so far over 600 Bras have been donated 
– with more promised! This means that 6 
women can be helped so far – along with 
100 bras each they will be given business 
training and there will be a support network 
available to them. 
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We are on the web at: 

www.harrisburgsoroptimist.org 

 

 

 

 

 

SOROPTIGRAM  DEADLINE:   
Deadline for the October Issue is October 6. 

 

SOROPTIMIST PLEDGE 

 

I pledge allegiance to Soroptimism and to 

the ideals for which it stands. 

The Sincerity of Friendship 

The Joy of Achievement 

The Dignity of Service 

The Integrity of Profession 

The Love of Country 

I will put forth my greatest effort to 

promote, uphold and defend these ideals, 

For the larger fellowship in home, in 

society, in business, for Country and God. 

                  

 

 

 

 

WHO ARE SOROPTIMISTS 
 

Soroptimists are women of all ages, 

cultures, and ethnic groups. They are 

working moms and single women, small 

business owners and corporate 

executives, attorneys, teachers and 

physicians. Soroptimists are leaders 

across all professional disciplines that 

also serve as role models for younger 

women at the beginning of their careers. 

The common thread that connects all 

Soroptimists is the desire to make a 

difference for others through volunteer 

service. 

 

Soroptimist International of the Americas 

(SIA) is part of Soroptimist International, 

the worldôs largest classified service 

organization for executive and 

professional women. 

 

The Harrisburg Clubôs mission is to use 

our time, talents and resources to 

advance the status of women and 

children. To accomplish this mission, we 

establish and support specific projects to 

address the needs locally, regionally and 

internationally. 

 

Editor:  Alice Lubrecht 

Associate Editor:  Carol Ann Colyer 

 
 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


